


[bookmark: _Hlk95387395]The Norfolk County Council
(Swaffham, A1065 London Street/ Brandon Road)
(20mph Speed Limit) Experimental Traffic Regulation Order 2024

NOTICE is hereby given that on 2nd April 2024 The Norfolk County Council made an Order under Sections 9 and 10 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984 and Part IV of Schedule 9 to the 1984 Act, the effect of which will be to extend the 20mph speed limit along the A1065 London Street for an additional 496m to a point along the A1065 Brandon Road, 40m south of its junction with Watton Road, replacing the existing 30mph speed limit for an experimental period of eighteen months.

A copy of the above Order which comes into operation on 12th April 2024, together with a map showing the road affected and a statement of the Council’s reasons for making the Order may be viewed online at https://norfolk.citizenspace.com/.  Copies may also be available for inspection at Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Norwich and at the offices of Breckland District Council, Elizabeth House, Walpole Loke, Dereham. However, in- office staffing levels have been reduced and viewing online would be recommended.

The Council will be considering, in due course, whether the provisions of the Order should be continued in force indefinitely. Within a period of six months from the coming into force of the Order, or if the Order is subsequently varied or modified, from the coming into operation of that variation or modification (whichever is the later), any person may object to the making of an Order for the purposes of such indefinite continuation.

Any person wishing to object to the indefinite continuation of the Order must state the grounds for their objection, in writing, addressed to Traffic Orders Team, nplaw, Norfolk County Council, County Hall, Martineau Lane, Norwich, NR1 2DH, marked for the attention of Ms A L Wilton by 5th October 2024. They may also be emailed to TrafficOrders@norfolk.gov.uk.	

Any person who desires to question the validity of the above Experimental Order or of any provision contained in it on the grounds that it is not within the powers conferred by the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984, or on the grounds that any requirement of that Act, or of any instrument made under it, has not been complied with in relation to the Order, may within six weeks from 2nd April 2024 apply to the High Court for this purpose.

The Officer dealing with public enquiries concerning this scheme is Mr S. Salami, telephone 0344 800 8020.  

DATED this 5th day of April 2024.
[bookmark: _Hlk8208705]                        
Katrina Hulatt
Director of Legal Services (NPLaw), 
County Hall,	
Martineau Lane,
Norwich, NR1 2DH.

Note: Information you send to the Council will be used for any purpose connected with this scheme and will be held as long as reasonably necessary for those purposes. It may also be released to others in response to freedom of information requests. ALW(Swaffham 14860888 PJA115 20mph ETRO Notice) 2024



